
Sharps Meeting May 28, 2024 

 

Attendees:  Tom Swan, Jerry Hendricks, Pam Goffinet, Bud Moore, Mary Voshell. – Recording Secretary 

 

Urn burial for Ann Sellers on April 29, center section, row 11, lot 8.  Placed behind flat monument and 
marker for husband James in 20’ Sellers lot.  Two cornerstones located and marks in ground indicate 
previous removal of cornerstones.  Pam and her husband provided the dig.  Payment obtained from 
Hicks Funeral Home. 

Urn burial for James “Jake” Null on May 1, center section, row 12, lot 19 Joseph “Joey” Mackie marker, 
his mother Judith Null cremated remains behind the marker, Jake behind her.  Question from Hicks on 
May 7 as to location of remains in order to place a flat stone monument for Judith and Jake.  Judith was 
originally to have remains placed over her mother Margaret Johnson, but upon the death of her son in a 
car accident, location was moved.  Mary met Don Hicks at the location and observed the placement of 
the monument. 

Foard owes $50 for Mackie urn burial in April.  They were unaware of the price increase to $250. Tom 
will follow-up and remind them. 

May 8th Tom received a call from Crouch regarding a small booklet discovered when cleaning out Pauline 
Mackie’s house.  The book contains records of many burials at Sharp’s in the 1960’s and 70’s.  Mary 
picked up the book for Jerry to compare our records and update if needed. 

Mary attended the Maryland Cemetery Conference in Havre de Grace on May 4.  Networked with Hope 
Metzler, a board member for the Coalition to Protect Maryland Burial Sites.  Information provided from 
National Park Service on conservation of historic cemeteries, such as cleaning stones, repairing ironwork 
and safety in cemeteries.  Trader Foundation provides matching grant funds up to $3,000 for projects 
with applications accepted twice a year on January 1 and July1.  The Catoctin Furnace project and HDG 
history presentations were interesting.  Information provided to board members. 

Thursday May 16th Tom got a call from Diana Mackie.  She and her husband are getting divorced and she 
wants to sell her half of their lot back to us, but there is a stone with both of their names set in the 
center so we would not be able to re-sell it.  Original price was $1200 for the double lot. She was to 
contact Foard about the cost of removing. 

One invoice received for mowing in April, 2 cuts and 1 trim.  Two payments made to Cooper Wilber, one 
from February, invoice received late and one for Louise Mackie burial in April.  $25 received for Rayburn 
stone, monument size to be updated from 12 to 14” in procedure manual. 

E-mail question from Bill Ayers forwarded from Pam to Jerry regarding a question from a friend 
regarding burial location of relatives Robert, Asa and Mabel Skinner. 

Next meeting Monday June 24 @ 7pm. 

 

 









 









 


